
Town of Pitkin  

September 2023 Regular Meeting 
 

 

Commissioner and Community 
• Building Inspector –Tom Gibb – One permit in process 

• Zoning Board – Jesse James Garetson – Zoning Board meeting is Monday night at 7pm. 

• Environmental Health – Gayla Gibb – No updates to report 

• Streets – Jesse James Garetson – Jesse James Garetson – Very little street activity since 

last Trustee meeting.  The mag-chloride has diminished due to dry weather and wind.  

The streets are in great shape for winter.  Clerk Sara Gibb has mailed letters to property 

owners with a reply date of 9/30/2023 to get on the plow list.  One small modification to 

the plow list – The County will plow 3rd from State to LaVeta because they already plow 

past Archuletas’ in LaVeta.  Third Street from Main to State should be removed from 

Gunnison Valley Excavation’s list.   

• Ditches – Vacant – Jesse James Garetson reporting – Twenty 20-lb rocks were placed at 

the upper head gate on 8/27/2023 to keep the ditch flow up.  Chris Nasso assisted in 

putting them in on 8/30/2023.  This brought our ditches up to 90% of our allotment of 

one unit.  The ditches are getting overgrown again since the July 4th weekend.  Very few 

owners are taking care of their adjacent ditches.  Those that have look GREAT. 

• Cemetery – Mark Rossmiller – There was one burial.  We sold a couple of plaques for 

the Memorial Wall.  The workday mid-August was a moderate success.  Most of the 

effort for that was concentrated on trimming grass from headstones and property 

markers.  I think 11 people volunteered to help. The Cemetery Board has held their final 

regular meeting for the year.  Any emergency issues will be handled by a special 

meeting.  Otherwise, any business would be handled at the first regular meeting in late 

spring of 2024. 

• Town Hall – Ramon Reed – No updates to report 

• Parks and Rec – Vacant – No report 

Reports 


